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Sent via email to: cwlth family violenceCbÿov.au

Dear Sir

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the Inquiry into Family Violence and
Commonwealth Laws, in particular proposals 18-1 to 18-4 in the Discussion Paper on
Occupational Health and Safety Law.

Safe Work Australia is a statutory agency with responsibility for developing national policy on
work health and safety and workers' compensation. Safe Work Australia comprises members
from the Commonwealth, state and territory governments, employer and employee
organisations.

Safe work Australia is jointly funded by the Commonwealth, state and territory governments
and as such its resources must be targeted at areas of priority for its Members. Safe Work
Australia's activities around the harmonised model work health and safety laws, codes of
practice, guidance material, data collection and research are all aimed at reducing the
incidence of work-related death, injury and disease.

While it is recognised that family violence may impact on the workplace, it is not a risk that
arises from the conduct of a business or undertaking or work itself and is therefore not within
the scope of Safe Work Australia's priorities. I have attached a table outlining why it is not
possible for Safe Work Australia to give effect to the proposals put forward in the Discussion
Paper.

There is nothing to prevent persons conducting a business or undertaking, if they are made
aware that family violence experienced by a worker is impacting on the workplace, to provide
support to the worker. This support may be access to leave and counselling and any other
assistance, in a similar way that support might be provided to workers with mental illness.

Safe Work Australia supports education campaigns and guidance material raising awareness
in workplaces about family violence to be developed by organisations that have the expertise
in this area. We can offer advice to organisations about work health and safety duties. For
example, Safe Work Australia provided input to the publication Workers with Mental Illness: A
Practical Guide for Managers developed by the Australian Human Rights Commission.

Please contact Ms Julia Collins, Director of Work Health and Safety Harmonisation, on 02
6240 9238 if you wish to discuss these matters further.

Yc    i ,cerelv

Rex-:ie iÿer
Safe Work Australia
30 September 2011
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